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1 Introduction 
 

Existing Mail Rail tunnels run below the western edge of the site, and as such any proposed development 

must take these into account within the design. In addition to this, any work carried out which has potential to 

affect the tunnels must be approved by CH2M Hill Halcrow – the tunnel’s asset protection engineers. 

2 Site Location 
 

The site is bounded by West Central Street to the west and south, New Oxford Street to the north and 

Museum Street to the east. The Mail Rail tunnels, which are the focus of this report, are located in the south 

west corner of the site, in the area bounded by West Central Street. The position of the tunnel is taken from 

a survey carried out by David J. Webb surveys in September 2007. 

 

 
Figure 2.1 – Site Location Plan 
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3 Proposed Development 
 

The proposed development contains several elements, including demolition and new build in some areas of 

the site, and refurbishment of existing in others. In the area of the site above the Mail Rail tunnels, the 

proposal is to demolish the existing buildings, reduce the basement level, and replace with a new 4 storey 

reinforced concrete framed office, retail and residential building, with a steel penthouse at the upper level.   

 

Two options are under consideration for the foundations; piles or a ground bearing raft. The preferred option 

will be chosen and developed at a later date, in liaison with Halcrow. 

4 Liaison with Halcrow to Date 
 

Liaison has taken place with Halcrow during the preliminary design development, to ensure that they are 

comfortable with the engineering strategy surrounding the interface with the Mail Rail Tunnels. Both 

proposed foundation solutions (piles and a ground bearing raft) have been submitted to Halcrow for review, 

and discussed with them. Preliminary approval in principle has been received from Halcrow for either option. 

The approval letter can be found within Appendix A to this report. 

5 Conclusion 
 

For the scheme developed at planning submission stage, approval in principle has been received in writing 

from Halcrow, allowing the project to proceed within the philosophy currently proposed. During the detailed 

development of the scheme, further liaison will be required to agree the final solution, and any required 

survey or monitoring requirements with Halcrow. 
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Appendix A – Halcrow Approval in Principle  




